2024

HOUSEMASTER'S REPORT

We have come to the end of a very busy 3rd term.

I want to first extend a warm welcome to the Pape House Mentor team, Mr. Thaver. He will be a heading up the Sound and Lighting department at College. He has already proven himself to be a valuable addition to our team, and we wish him all the best at College, and in Pape House.



The boys of Pape House have had a busy term, with the winter sport season coming to an end, and numerous inter-house competition taking place.

I am very proud of our Tennis, Table Tennis and Squash teams for winning the inter-house competitions. Our Shooting team finished 2nd and the Chess team 3rd. These outstanding results have moved Pape House into 3rd position overall with only Academics and Leadership left to determine the Winning House this year.

The Inter-house Play was a highlight in which the Pape house boys participated enthusiastically. The evening showcased our boys' talent and creativity on stage.

I want to take this opportunity to thank each and every boy for their willingness to participate in all the house events this term and the good example the older boys are setting for the younger ones. We appreciate your commitment lads, keep up the good work.

Enjoy a well-earned break after the busy term gents, and come back ready and refreshed in the 4th term. There is work to be done! It's the last push until the end of the year's academic responsibilities.

Sincerely Meiring Kritzinger Housemaster Pape House

BOYS OF PAPE HOUSE

Academics:

We are very proud of the following boys that were invited to the Headmaster's Good Report tea for:

Form 6: Jandre Van Huyssteen (1st)

Jamie Kloppers (5th)

Simphiwe Majozi (7th)

Form 5: Declan Naidoo (8th)

Form 4: Bradley Cook (4th)

Mbuso Msimango (5th)

Form 3: Randhir Madhan (3rd) Luka Puddu (6th)

Form 2: Anthonie Linde (5th) Kobi Mkhwane (9th)

Keep up the good work gentlemen!



Leadership.

As always at the end of the 3rd term, the new leaders for 2025 are announced. I am very proud of the following boys for being selected as acting prefects:

- Ntsika Mkize and
- Mazithi Qasha





The following boys have been selected as acting House Leaders and will help with the running of the House:

- Mihlali Canham
- Mvelo Maphanga
- Jack Harley
- Minenhle Mfusi
- Travis Kufal
- Declan Naidoo



House Play:

The inter house play has been a highlight this term. Pape House was tasked to perform The Bicycle Thief. I am happy to say that the boys competed in this competition with zeal and flair. Some of them have unexpectedly good "stage presence!"

This year the theme was of a more serious note. This did not deter the boys as they took on the challenge and showed their versatility.







Term 4

Looking ahead to next term. Term 4 is always a very short and oftentimes stressful time of the year for the boys. The main focus will be on the upcoming exams. Study hard and do not waste any time. Start preparing as soon as possible and remember to ask your teachers for help.

Enjoy the holiday.



BENJAMIN FRANKLIN

GRACIOUSQUOTES.COM